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CALENDAR FOR MAY AND JUNE:
May 4: Mid-Lea Garden Club plant sale and tree give-away; 9 – noon, 406 Main Street, Middlefield

May 11: Essex Garden Club’s May Market, Town Park
May 16: MGC business and annual meeting, Wadsworth Mansion, 11 am – 1 pm
May 16: Membership dues to be paid

May 18: Planting of annual urns at Sbona Towers, 9 – 10:30 am
June 14 - 15: “Unexpected Beauty” – Greenwich GC Flower Show
 PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE:
2024 GCA Annual Meeting

To all the volunteers who worked so hard to make the A.M. such a huge success – THANK YOU!  As your new president, I was in attendance for all three days. The report below is from a workshop just for club presidents: 
The Presidents’ Workshop I attended was for smaller sized clubs (we are the smallest club in Zone II!).  It was a roundtable discussion of various topics, the most important being club members/membership and the GCA website. 

Attracting new members as well as how to keep existing members engaged were at the top of the list. We talked about member categories, dues, meeting times and locations, events to encourage interested young gardeners (“Flower Hour”), gatherings for current members to foster fun “floral interactions” within club and community (“Flower Flash,” “Flower Bomb,” “Come on over and see my pretty flowers member invite”) and some of the clubs’ most interesting programs.  Other matters discussed were club leadership and choosing committee chairs/co-chairs and members, having a Strategic Plan for your club and periodic in-person feedback from club members.

Not surprisingly, the issue most stressed was how important it is to take advantage of all the resources on the GCA website and how all club members should know how and be encouraged to access and use it.  Several club ideas were to have a meeting/program to help put all members’ profile pictures on the site, how to navigate the site and even assist members with other technical issues. In addition to its many resources, the site has recently added CONNECT -- which is a fun way to share your pictures and garden adventures.  
~ Kim Wuestefeld   
A VOLUNTEER’S REPORT:
I spent three days at the GCA Annual Meeting in Hartford.  Not as a participant, but as the person in the blue apron and name tag watching everything and making sure the attendees’ time in our “backyard” was pleasant and stress-free.  There were the always interesting “garden club” outfits to check out, people you may have met at other GCA events, the beautiful flower show, the boutique (I admit to buying a shovel and shortbread cookies!) and the educational exhibits.  I enjoyed announcing to the ladies from Iowa who asked me to take their picture that “I am a UCONN fan -- welcome to the basketball capital of the world”. But what I thought was the most interesting, and what all of us as GCA club members should feel proud of was the reaction of the staff at both the Convention Center and the Marriott Hotel.

The janitorial staff appreciated the flowers in the restrooms and were in awe of the arrangements on the tables at the awards dinner.  A member of the serving staff asked Patsy and me about flowers for a sunny area at a cemetery.  Having no ideas on the tips of our tongues, I googled some plants and gave her a list the next day.  The smile on her face made the short amount of time I spent looking for suitable plants worth it.  A bartender at the Marriott spent part of her workday talking to Patsy and me about GCA and the flower show.  Watching a group of male servers and set-up crew intently scrutinizing the flower designs depicting helicopter flight showed you didn’t have to know the why of the designs, but only that they were amazing.  One said it looked like they were moving!  These burly guys also spent time discussing the amazing underwater arrangement. 

The fact that so many took the time to look at the flower show and ask questions meant that one of the purposes of GCA - to stimulate the knowledge and love of gardening - was met.  And should make us all happy to share with others our love of flowers.
~Lynn Johnson
VISITING GARDENS:
We are sifting through various options and, now that the Annual Meeting is over, we will begin in earnest selecting sites of interest. Expect to hear from us in the month of May on some visits in the works, some close by and some farther afield.
~ Stephan Allison
ROOFTOP GARDEN:

Chantal Foster supplied a fine start for this season on April 4 with onion and potato plantings in Bed 2, leaving space for okra to be added later. Garlic was planted earlier in the year in Bed 5 and it's doing great. Kim, Jane, Judy, Lynne G, Lisa from MARC, and I went to work on Bed 1 on April 30 preparing the soil, separating and replanting, and thinning. Next rooftop gathering is set for May 9 from 3 to 4:15 and we'll be planting many seeds in anticipation of another bumper crop for the Food Pantry this year! We welcome additional hands! 

~ Stephan Allison
Minutes of the April 18, 2024 Meeting:

Following a fascinating program presented by Lindsey Taylor on “Art in Flower,” President Wuestefeld called the meeting to order at 2:40 pm. 
After a moment of silence for our late President, Maria Holzberg, she thanked Laney, Renee, and Rhea for the flowers and the delicious and lavish delicacies which served not only our club but more than forty members of the public in attendance. 
On motions by Jane, seconded by Kathie, both the March minutes and the Treasurer’s Report were approved unanimously. 
In club activities, Kim reminded members that we need a chair for the planting of the annual urns at the Middletown Housing Authority’s Sbona Towers location on Broad Street. The planting will take place on Saturday, May 18, at 9 am.

Mary Xenelis discussed the 2024-2025 budget, which the club will vote on at the Annual Meeting on May 16.

Kim then asked Patsy for an update on the Annual Meeting volunteer needs, as well as Robert Holzberg’s plans for a scholarship in memory of Maria Holzberg, our late President. 

Robert and Maria provided funding for our May 16 Annual Meeting, including catering.  There will also be a memorial service and celebration of Maria’s life at the Wadsworth Mansion on July 25 at 5:30 pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:40 pm

~ Jane Harris

HORTICULTURE:
And our Gavel Challenge entry was – Kathy Meyering’s blooming viola! Kathy also took home a ribbon for her hort entry of a bleeding heart.
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A few notes for those who couldn’t get to the 2024 A.M.: 
The flower show was gorgeous, especially at 7 am on Sunday:
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Why novices should enter flower shows: 
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When imagination takes flight:
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MGC was well represented, with more than half the club serving as chairs, point persons, greeters, and guides! 
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Attendees were treated to tours, including Wickham Park and the UConn greenhouses:
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A monster protea in the UConn greenhouse:
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It was an event all the clubs in Zone II can be proud of – another chance for the Middletown Garden Club to prove that we are small, but mighty!

 R E M I N D E R:


The May business and annual meeting will take place at the Wadsworth Mansion on Thursday, May 16 at 11 am.
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